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Care  — Volunteer

Commander
	 •	 Leonard  M. Johnson
	 •	 (267) 254-9097
Senior Vice Commander
       •	 Jerome J. Sungari
Junior Vice Commander
	 •	 Steven D. Lacey
Adjutant/Treasurer
	 •	 Harding Byrd
	 •	 (267) 292-2082
Chaplain

	 •	 Anthony A. Schultz
		  (267) 816-8583
Judge Advocate
	 •	 Richard D. Fields
Sergeant-at-Arms
	 •	 Charles B. Clarke
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November 
Meeting

Nov. 23, 2017

New Member Welcome
A hearty welcome to 14 new members of Naomi Chapter 15. Joining our ranks since 

the last issue of the Naomi Newsletter were Comrades Seifullah F. 
Abdul-Salaam, Lonnie Brown, Von S. Fashaw, Walter L. Fashaw, Al-
den Leanier, Daniel ODonnell, Charles Pope, Carlos A. Rivas, Mark 
A. Robinson, Ronald G. Simmons, Marcia Smith, Aaron D. Walthour, 
Ronald Willoughby and William C. Young..  Welcome - Come out 

and get acquainted!   Come out and get involved. 

Sickness and Distress
Our condolences, and last salute to the family and friends of 67 Comrades who passed 

away. Due to lack of info on date of death and space limitations names 
will be omitted. For lists of individual name and individual info please 
call Chaplain Schultz. Eugene Alexander, Payton Forrest, Odessa E. 
Thrower,  Lawrence J. Bolling, William A. DeBerry, Larry E. Solomon, 
Benjamin F. Beck, Michael Donnely, John R. Douglas, Robert McClen-
don, and Richard Miccuci  have been reported as under the weather. 

Anyone having knowledge of the sickness, distress or death of  any of our members 
please call Chaplain Schultz at 267 816-8583
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  Support Our Troops

Donation Request
Naomi Chapter 15's efforts in support of veterans in our midst cost money. Whether 
its the homeless in our midst, partnerships with Vet Centers, the parent VA Medical 
Center, Stand Down or our local Veteran Service Organizations, Naomi is there. Couple 
those costs with the price of the design, production and distribution of this newslet-
ter and you can appreciate Naomi Chapter 15, DAV's need to raise money. In short 
Comrade, we ask for your support --- Please help the cause  ---  Donate To Naomi Now!

2018 COLA
In case you have not heard, the 2018 COLA is 2.0%. That is $2.00 per $100.00 or $20.00 
per $1,000.00. That means if you get $4,000.00 a month you can expect an $80.00 
monthly raise during 2018. You do have one advantage over your senior neighbor, 
your check will not be rounded down to the lower dollar, if the arithmetic says $0.79 
you will get $0.79. Do not spend it all in the same place.


